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RE: Comments on Ecology's Second Draft Revision of Policy 2030 

Dear Austin: 

Public Utility District No. 1 of Thurston County (Thurston PUD) appreciates the opportunity to 

submit these comments to the Washington Department of Ecology (Ecology) on the agency's 

proposed revisions to Municipal Water Law Interpretive and Policy Statement 2030 (Proposed 

POL-2030). In our opinion, Ecology's 2nd Revision of Policy 2030 in 2024 does not follow the 

principles of the 2003 Legislature's Municipal Water Law (HB 1338), AN ACT Relating to 

certainty and flexibility of municipal water rights and efficient use of water. 

I appreciated the opportunity to meet with you and Mr. Christensen on several occasions over 

the past few years to discuss and address our concerns with Ecology's interpretation of the 

Municipal Water Law and direction to Ecology staff in Ecology's Policy 2030. However, after 

spending many hours in meetings and discussions, I have been very disappointed by the Water 

Resource Program's failure to address the verbal and written comments made by members of 

the utility community, including Washington Water Utility Council (WWUC), Washington Public 

Utility Districts Association (WPUDA), and other municipal water purveyors from 2021 to 2024. 

The WWUC represents the majority of the state's water purveyors, and which members serve 

over 80% of the people in the state their drinking water and water for other municipal 

purposes. Further, in response to Ecology's initial draft, on September 27, 2023, the attached 

letter on behalf of Thurston PUD was submitted by the District's legal counsel Joe Rehberger. 

Ecology similarly has not addressed these concerns in its now revised draft. The many concerns 

of our utility are also well addressed in the June 14, 2024 WWUC letter, and in the letter the 

from WWUC on the same topic dated September 26, 2023. 

The Water Resources web site states, "Our Water Resources program supports sustainable 

water resources management to meet the present and future water needs of people and the 

natural environment, in partnership with Washington communities." Despite this mission 

statement, a lingering but pervasive concern is that Ecology is not leading in this area to seek to 

meet the present and future water needs of the people of this state, nor advancing the goals of 

the MWL to provide both certainty and flexibility of municipal water rights. Many things are 

working against ensuring water is available for people. I have the following major concerns 

concerning Ecology's apparent unwillingness to follow the guiding principles of the MWL to 

facilitate certainty and flexibility for municipal water purveyors. 
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